
SCOTTS® 
FERROUS SULFATE 

FOR MANUFACTURING, FORMULATING, OR REPACKAGING 

GRANULAR 
HERBICIDE 

ACTIVE INGREDIENT:  Iron (present as ferrous sulfate monohydrate) 
………………. 28.89% 

REGISTRATION NO. 23875 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT 

WARNING 

 
POISON 

DANGER - CORROSIVE TO EYES 

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING 
PREVENT ACCESS BY UNAUTHORIZED PERSONNEL 

NET WEIGHT 22.6 kg (50 lbs) 
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PRECAUTIONS:  PREVENT ACCESS BY UNAUTHORIZED PERSONNEL. Hazards to 
Humans and Domestic Animals:  Corrosive to eyes.  Do not get in 
eyes, on skin, or on clothing.  Harmful if swallowed or inhaled.  
Avoid breathing dust.  Wash well after handling and before eating, 
drinking  and smoking.  Wear gloves, safety goggles, breathing 
mask and coveralls when handling. Wash thoroughly with soap and 
water after handling. 

FIRST AID:  IF IN EYES:  Hold eye open and rinse slowly and gently 
with water for 15–20 minutes. Remove contact lenses, if present, 
after the first 5 minutes, then continue rinsing eye. Call a 
poison control centre or doctor for treatment advice. IF 
SWALLOWED: Call a poison control centre or doctor immediately for 
treatment advice. Have person sip a glass of water if able to 
swallow. Do not induce vomiting unless told to do so by a poison 
control centre or doctor. Do not give anything by mouth to an 
unconscious person. IF ON SKIN OR CLOTHING:  Take off contaminated 
clothing. Rinse skin immediately with plenty of water for 15–20 
minutes. Call a poison control centre or doctor for treatment 
advice.  IF INHALED:  Move person to fresh air. If person is not 
breathing, call 911 or an ambulance, then give artificial 
respiration, preferably by mouth-to mouth, if possible. Call a 
poison control centre or doctor for further treatment advice.  
Take container, label or product name and Pest Control Product 
Registration Number with you when seeking medical attention. 

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Treat symptomatically. 

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS:  This product is toxic to aquatic wildlife.  
Keep out of lakes, streams, or ponds.  Do not apply directly to 
water.  Do not contaminate water when disposing of equipment wash 
waters.  Keep container closed when not in use.  Do not reuse 
empty containers. 

NOTICE TO USER:  This pest control product is to be used only in 
accordance with the directions on the label. It is an offence 
under the Pest Control Products Act to use this product in a way 
that is inconsistent with the directions on the label.  

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  To be used only in the manufacture of a 
herbicide which is registered under the Pest Control Products Act 
or a fertilizer-pesticide which is registered under the Fertilizer 
Act.  Read Technical Bulletin for formulation details. 

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL:  STORAGE: Store in a clean, dry place. Store 
away from feed and seed. 

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:  Canadian manufacturers should 
dispose of unwanted active ingredients and containers in 
accordance with municipal or provincial regulations. For 



additional details and clean up of spills, contact the 
manufacturer or the provincial regulatory agency. 




